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Join Our Journey 
“The more clearly we can focus our attention on the wonders and 
realities of the universe about us, the less taste we shall have for 
destruction.” — Rachel Carson

I’ve been thinking about the great Rachel Carson recently.  
I’ve been thinking about how her work as a pioneer in 
environmental and grassroots conservation efforts continues 
to inspire our efforts at the Eno River Association. Our mission 
to conserve and protect the natural, cultural, and historic 
resources of the Eno River basin mirrors her concern that the 
drive for human domination of nature is ill-conceived.  Thanks 
to each of you, we are protecting water quality, wildlife habitat, 
and ecological diversity while also working to provide humans 
with recreational opportunities and scenic open spaces that 
connect us to the natural world.

In this newsletter we will share with you some of the many 
ways we fulfill our mission: from protecting the land for 
generations to teaching the young (in age and at heart!) to care 
for, work with, respect, and enjoy the beauty and majesty of 
our Eno River watershed.

I invite you to come with us on our journey.  Come take a hike 
with us on a Sunday afternoon or explore the secret “hidden 
gems” of the Eno on your own.  The wonders and realities of 
the universe are right here for you.

All the best,   

Our mission is to conserve and 
protect the natural, cultural and 
historic resources of the Eno River 
basin. 
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By the end of November we will close on a land 
purchase that has been in the works for more than 
20 years!  The 87-acre property, known as the 
Bacon Quarry, will be incorporated into Eno River 
State Park. The tract is geologically fascinating and 
includes an old quarry that was operated from the 
early 1940s to the 1960s.  It also includes significant 
natural heritage areas, high quality wildlife habitat 
and beautiful vistas from the high areas above the 
quarry site.  As you drive on roads in Orange County, 
think about how some of the material beneath 
your wheels probably came from the quarry on this 
property. 

We also have three great conservation easement 
projects nearing completion that we expect to close 
in the coming months.

One project will protect 77.4 acres of forest along 
5,500 feet of the North Fork Little River, upstream of 
Little River Regional Park and Durham’s Little River 
drinking water reservoir. By preventing development 
within a 300-foot buffer on both sides of the stream, 
we are protecting significant forest and aquatic 
habitat as well as water quality. A second project, 

pictured above, will protect both farmland and water 
quality in Buckquarter Creek, an Eno tributary.  The 
Association will co-hold a conservation easement 
with Orange County on 56.5 acres near Eno River 
State Park. On a third property, we are excited to 
work with the owners of a multi-generation family-
owned and operated farm to protect 37 acres near 
Lick Creek, a tributary of Eno River. 

There are many places in the Eno River watershed 
with remarkable beauty and exceptional natural 
features, where you know in an instant that it is 
special and worth protecting. We thank you for your 
continued support that makes our work possible.

Saving More Land

What is a conservation easement?
A conservation easement, also called a conservation agreement, is a contract between the landowner and 
the easement holder. The landowner retains ownership of the land, but gives up rights to develop it. The 
easement holder monitors the property at least once a year to ensure compliance
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Construction of a pollinator garden has begun at the 
Confluence Natural Area! Thanks to a generous grant 
from the Burt’s Bees Greater Good Foundation, 
we will soon have raised garden beds planted with 
native flowering plants that provide food for a 
variety of pollinators from bees to hummingbirds. 
Bee populations are in decline, and growing flowers 
that they like to use will help keep them buzzing. It’s 
good for us too, because we depend on bees for one 
out of every three bites of food.

Our talented students at Eno River Field Station 
helped build the garden structure and painted tiles 
with beautiful images of birds, landscapes, and 
flowers that will provide the final flourish on the 
garden. They also planted seeds in the nursery trays 
that will grow up to be Milkweed and Smooth Purple 
Coneflower.

On a cold day in January 2018, 100 volunteers 
planted more than 250 trees and shrubs at the 
Confluence during a stewardship workday co-hosted 
with We Plant It Forward. Our goal is to return an 
old farm field to forest ecosystem, which will help 
protect water quality in Eno River and provide 
habitat for wildlife. Before the tree-planting, the field 
had been mowed regularly, but since halting mowing, 
the area has sprung back to life with buttonbush, 
sycamore, and other plants filling in between our 
plantings. 

A group of cheerful, hard-working folks from Burt’s 
Bees came out to tend the young trees in October, 
removing grasses to reduce competition for water 
and disentangling the trees from vines. We are 
encouraged by the high survival rate so far (over 
95%), and welcome you to visit the Confluence to 
see this forest renew in the coming years.

Attracting Pollinator Species to  
the Confluence

Reforesting the Confluence 
Bottomland Field

Field Station 
campers in action

Burt’s Bees tending 
trees at the Confluence
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Tell me how you first got involved with the  
Eno River Association?

We’ve been hiking the trails in the Eno River State 
Park since we came to Durham in 1989. Shortly 
after we moved here, we purchased a home located 
a couple hundred feet from an entrance to the 
State Park with a community trail connector to the 
Dunnagan Trail.  It is still one of our favorite walks. 
We attended the Festival for the Eno through the 
years when our children were younger. We officially 
got involved in the Eno River Association around 
2011 when we attended a Durham Chamber of 
Commerce meeting as small business owners. As 
luck would have it, we sat beside Cynthia Satterfield 
who was not only a strong advocate for the Eno 
River but who has also become a dear friend through 
the years.

How are your currently involved with the 
organization?

In those early days of our business, we didn’t have 
much extra money to donate, but we could donate 
our time and services. One way we offered to help 
was for our software company, Topsail Technologies, 
to build a mobile web app for the Festival for the 
Eno. Each year in the weeks prior to the Festival, 
Richard works closely with Greg and the festival staff 
to make sure that the music performance schedule 
and crafts and other activities are current and 

inclusive. Over the years we’ve also been delighted 
to grow our financial support of the Association.

What do you wish other people knew about Eno 
River Association?

We wish more people understood the role of the 
Eno River Association as an environmental asset 
to the entire Durham community. By acquiring 
and stewarding land that surrounds the Eno River, 
maintaining trails, and providing comprehensive 
education, the Association preserves this wonderful 
local resource as a beautiful recreational playground 
for the residents of our city and county. We give a lot 
of credit to the Eno River Association for maintaining 
the rural, unspoiled feeling of Northern Durham. 
We joke about blindfolding someone, driving them 
around town for three hours, then taking them down 
to the river where they think they are in the middle 
of the wilderness, yet they are only 5 miles from 
downtown Durham.

What would you tell someone who is thinking 
about donating, volunteering, getting involved in 
some other way?

Volunteering for the Association is fun! You meet 
wonderful committed folks who feel at home 
outdoors. You help preserve the ecosystem of the 
Eno River and the woods and our neighborhoods 
that surround it. Working at the Festival is relaxing, 
and it’s a great time to hear exceptional music 
and meet talented artisans. And we’ve learned a 
few things, too. We now know the proper name 
of the pileated woodpecker we spotted in our 
neighborhood this summer and we affirmed that 
we had a family of red, not gray, foxes living in our 
backyard. Also, donating is easy - just amortize it! 
Instead of spending $2 for a cup of coffee on your 
way to work, make it at home and donate the $2 to 
help preserve the river. That adds up to $500 per 
year. Think about what the Eno River Association 
could accomplish if every coffee drinker in Durham 
donated $2 a day? That’s $10 per week for access to 
a local gem/gym.

Supporter Spotlight:  
Richard Low & Anne Almond

Field Station 
campers in action

Burt’s Bees tending 
trees at the Confluence
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As you’re driving east on I-40 just past Hillsborough, 
if you glance to your right, you’ll notice a stand of 
pine trees. Hiding behind them is a 113-acre farm 
with rolling hills, gentle cattle, a gorgeous home, 
and a rustic saddle shop. It’s a special kind of place. 
As the landowners’ grandson best described it, 
“When I am there, I feel just like I’m in a picture in a 
magazine!”

Linda and Dennis Brooks came to Hillsborough from 
Chatham County back in the late 1970’s in the days 
when they did rodeo and Dennis was working as a 
livestock inspector.  Though they were initially sent 
here on temporary assignment by the state, the pair 
decided to put down their roots, call Hillsborough 
home, and open up Lazy B Saddle Shop.

Dennis noted, “I was working a full-time job, we had 
cattle on three farms, started the saddle shop, and 
we figured out there was nothing lazy about us. So 
we changed the name to Rocking B.”

Located on Sevenmile Creek, just upstream of 
Hillsborough’s Lake Ben Johnston drinking water 
reservoir, Rocking B Saddle Shop has served its 
customers for over 38 years. As Linda said, “We’ve 
been very fortunate to be able to do what we enjoy 
doing and make a living at it.”

Eno River Association and Orange County co-hold 
a conservation easement on the Brooks’ farm as a 
result of a big undertaking that began in 2012 with 
multiple partners, including the Brooks, the Orange 
County Lands Legacy Program, the City of Raleigh, 
the Town of Hillsborough, and the NC Conservation 
Reserve Enhancement Program. Permanently 
protecting family-owned farms with working lands 

conservation easements helps to keep drinking 
water sources clean and to secure local food sources.

Other landowners who are curious about 
conservation easements have approached Linda and 
Dennis, who are happy to share their experiences. “It 
seemed a good way to participate and derive some 
income from the farm that would also allow us to 
retire on the farm, and still save the farm to keep it 
in the family. We could have our cake and eat it too! 
That was our thinking. Especially since we are self-
employed. Many farmers have to sell off part of their 
farm to development.” 

In the six years since the cattle have been fenced 
out from walking in the streams, life in the protected 

Take Care of the Land that Takes Care of You: 
Brooks Conservation Easement

Dennis & Linda Brooks
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buffers along Rocky Run and 
Sevenmile Creek has already 
changed. “We find flowers 
we didn’t find before. There’s 
something blooming here almost 
every month of the year. Some 
of them are called Knee Flowers; 
you’ve got to get on your knees to 
see them,” said Linda.

Leaving the farm, you can’t help 
but flick your eyes in the rear-
view mirror at the green rolling 
hills and trees gently swaying in 
the breeze. Knowing how hard 
they have worked on and for this 
land, and recognizing all that the 
land has given to their family, 
drives home Dennis and Linda’s 
vital message for the world: “Take 
care of the land that takes care of 
you. It’s something you probably 
hear so much of, but it’s true.” 

Dennis & Linda Brooks
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The adventure began on July 23 when the first Eno 
River Field Station participants arrived at the Eno 
River Association’s  Confluence Natural Area. Forty-
two students, ages 12 to 15 spent five days and one 
night immersed in Environmental Science research 
and field work. Scientists, researchers, and educators 
took them into the creeks, forest, and meadows to 
learn about local natural resources, national and 
global issues surrounding those resources, and 
careers related to them. They surveyed fish, mussels, 
reptiles, amphibians, hummingbirds, trees, insects, 
and aquatic snails. They collected climate, water 
quality, and geologic data. They built a pollinator 

garden, core bored tree rings, learned camera trap 
techniques, and identified night sounds. They visited 
the headwaters of the Eno, and canoed its final miles 
where it becomes the Neuse. All of these explorations 
aimed to build scientific knowledge, grow enthusiasm 
for environmental sciences and careers, and teach 
students that issues confronting our environment are 
local. Field Station was made possible through a grant 
from the Burroughs Wellcome Fund, with additional 
support from the F.M. Kirby Foundation and the Duke 
Energy Foundation. Mark your calendars now: Field 
Station 2019 will take place July 22-26.

Eno River Field Station Adventure

Members’ Only Sale 
December 5 & 6
Eno River Association Office 4404 Guess Rd. Durham.  
All posters ½ price. Tee shirts just $20. Caps, totes, 
stickers and gift memberships available, too. Join 
ahead of time or at the sale.  
Visit EnoRiver.org for more info.
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The heavy rains of September 16 and 17 caused 
significant flooding along the river and significant 
damage to trails and bridges in Eno River State Park. 
Volunteers and staff worked with state park staff 
to clear trails and make repairs, but many bridges 
will remain out until state inspectors can approve 
engineering plans for rebuilding. 

In West Point Park the mill was flooded to a depth 
of about 30 inches at the ground floor. The damage 
was minimal, thanks to Association staff and 
volunteers working with City staff to secure the 
waterworks and move furniture, tools, and supplies 
to the third floor prior to the storm.

Hurricane Florence Impact

Save the Date: 
40th annual 
Festival for the Eno!
July 4 and 6, 2019.  Tickets and craft applications 
available now at EnoFest.org
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You make protecting land, water, and wildlife in Durham and Orange Counties possible. As our list of contributors 
has grown, it has become an increasing challenge to recognize everyone in our print newsletter. The following 
lists recognize our Wildflower Society members and special honorary and memorial gifts only. We make every 
attempt to ensure accuracy when ackowledging donors and appreciate you notifying us of any errors.

Wildflower Society $500 and Over 
Leadership gifts made since June 1, 2017 

Thank you to our generous supporters

BLAZING STAR – $5,000 AND ABOVE
Guenevere Abernathy & Michael 
Lemanski
Greg Beck
Bill & Carol Charping
Bob & Nan Dietrich
Marcia Eickmeier
Jane Gledhill
Lonna & Richard Harkrader
George & Lynn Hobgood
George & Rosemary Kolasa
Richard Low & Anne Almond
Bascom Hall McKay & Frances Clayton 	
	 McKay Charitable Fund of the 		
	 Triangle Community Foundation
Cathy Murphy & John Manuel
Tweedy Tattersall
James & Mildred Wilkinson  
	 Charitable Trust

LADY’S SLIPPER – 
$2,500 AND ABOVE
Phyllis & Bob Andrews
Donna Baird
Don & Judy Cox
Mary Love May & Paul Gabrielson
Stuart & Linda Paynter
Sue Regier
Aimee Tattersall
Julia Tyler
Chuck & Jean Wilson
 
CRESTED IRIS – $1,000 AND ABOVE
Anthony & Paula Adams
Barbara Baker & Don Kritsch
Meredith Barrett, Aaron Stoertz,  
	 & Winslow Stoertz
Lynn Bowlby & Neal Ready
Brenda Brodie
James Brosnan
Joel Bulkley
Rick Burt
Peter & Isabel Calingaert
Jeff Chase & Nonna Skumanich
Lynne Clark
Melissa Clepper-Faith
Ann Colosia
Mary & Mike Czysz
Sandy Davison
Jade Dell
Barbara & Tom Driscoll
Susan Gidwitz & Gail Freeman
Virginia Gilbert
Christy & Jim Gudaitis
Corinna & Gordon Herbert

Jonathan & Sarah Hodges
Alice & George Horton
Gabi Huiber
Annette Jurgelski
Ryan & Rebekah Kelly
Jeffrey & Lynne Koweek
Cathy & Randolph Lambe
Cliff & Lynn Leath
David & Lissa Lutz
Jennifer Maher
John & Margaret March
Jennifer McDuffie & Hal Kuhns
Karen McLachlan
Laurie McNeil & Pat Wallace
Amy McSwain & Garrick Skalski
Pamela Morse
Fred & Cathy Myers
Marc Fowler & Carolyn Norris
Marcia & Mark O’Neal
Mike Salemi & Ariana Pancaldo
Anthony & Stella Schomberg Fund  
	 of Triangle Community Foundation
John Pearson & Gail Goodling
Barry & Diana Phillips
Peter & Ona Pickens
Bruce & Jessica Pitner
Mollie & Bill Purdy
Brian & Julie Reo
David Roswell & Margaret Heraty
Connie & Truman Semans
Scott & Sarah Sipe
Rhonda & Stephen Tsotsoros
Amy & David Turner
Bonnie Wright & Martin Eakes
Rush Childs & Sara DiBacco Childs
 
TRILLIUM – $500 AND ABOVE
Jean Anderson
Natalie & Stacy Barbour
Jill & Tom Bashore
Dawn & Joel Battiste
Jeanne Blackburn
Betsy Blair & Dale Evarts
Larry Bohs & Elizabeth Searles-Bohs
Steve Booth & Mary Lou Rollins
Gayle Boyarsky & Walter Fowler
Barbara Buckley & Scott H Randell
Ann Bushyhead & John Valentine
Susan & Thomas Carson
Jeanne & Bob Chamberlin
Sandra Cook & Chuck Darsie
Susan DeLaney Fund of the  
	 Triangle Community Foundation
Fred Dietrich & Jenny Tenor
Shirley Drechsel & Wayne Vaughn

Elizabeth Dyer & Art Mines
George Ehrhardt
Chris Eubank & Lisa McQuay 
Jo Fisher
Dale & John Fluke
Larry & Harriette Frank
John Garrison & Alanna Howard
Jim & Dorothy Gerard
Lynn & David Harrington
Uli Hartmond & Sara Stratton
Lisa Hatch
Duncan Heron
Benjamin Hollifield & Nancy Vogler
Elvira & Tom Howard
Lu & Larry Howard
Sally & Rob Jackson
Robin & Barry Jacobs
Ann & Bill Kirkland
Michael & Amanda Klein
Patricia & Louis Kohler
Dr. Lail’s Fund for Children  
	 of Triangle Community Foundation
Marie & Ralph Liebelt
Chris Lynch
Joe & Melissa Marion
Meredith Marley
Madeleine McBroom
Mack & Susan McFall
Brian McGiverin
Alexa McKerrow & Milo Pyne
Bonny Moellenbrock & Michael Lowry
Jonas & Maggie Monast
Rich & Julie Mooney
Amy & Kerry Mullenix
Thomas Narten & Susan Rodger
Robert & Vicki Nebes
Michelle Nowlin & John Tallmadge
Carole & Lawrence Ostrowski
Mary Panek
Jennifer Peifer & Nicholas Plummer
John Petranka & Sally Gewalt
Beth Preslar & Raleigh Roark
John Pye & Eva Schroeder
Kevin Reiner
Elizabeth Robbins
Erica Rothman
Paige & William Sayles
Renee Weisner & Ken Schmader
Pete & Margaret Schubert
Sylvia Scott
Kathleen & Todd Shapley-Quinn
Darcie Smith & Eric Bauer
Ron Spiegel
Bess Stephanz
Anna Stout

Tom Struhsaker & Theresa Pope
Mariah Umstead
Stephen Wainwright
Cheryl & Kent Wicker
David & Judi Wilkinson
Lucy Wilson & Chris Richmond

Special Gifts
The following lists recognize donors  
who made contributions to special  
funds between May 15, 2018  
and October 31, 2018

IN MEMORY OF
Barbara Buschman
	 From Carol & Bill Charping
Wayne Cash
	 From Sara Hoffman
Susan Laws
Geoffrey Gledhill
	 From Jane Gledhill
Julie Mercer
	 From Mary & Mike Czysz
Seth Reice
	 From Sheila Evans
Florence Shackelford
	 From Joan Allen
	 Anonymous
	 Stephen Bartolini
	 Susan Booth
	 Brian J. & Alison K. Brennan  
	 Christopher Brown 
	 Carolyn Griffin Hall
	 Laurie & Craig Harry
	 Carolyn Pearce Small & Taylor Small
	 William Stauber 
	 Beverly Steinbicker
	 Jeremy Van Dyke
Jazzy Vicars
	 From Krista Gingrich-White

IN HONOR OF
Judy & Robert Allen
	 From Kelly Allen
	 Delores & Ron Hendrix
Catherine & Charles Baker
	 From Nan Dietrich
Nan & Bob Dietrich
	 From Joyce Frederick &  
	 William O’Connor
Rachel Franke 
	 From Gretchen Franke
Andy Helminger & Janet Talus
	 From Nicole Gray
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	 Alex Lutz
Barb LeVarge & Jonathan Scott
	 From Heather Borek
Denny O’Neal
	 From Jeff McClaugherty
Jill Marie Peloquin
	 From The Kimball Family
Milo Pyne & Alexa McKerrow
	 From Jill Staton Bullard

Allen Lloyd Fund for 
the Protection of the 
Upper Eno
Contributions restricted to protecting 
land along the Upper Eno.
Chip Liner
Evelyn Lloyd

Confluence Fund
Contributions restricted to programs, 
facilities, and stewardship at the  
Confluence Natural Area.
Barbara & Tom Driscoll
Aimee Tattersall

Margaret C. Nygard 
Land Acquisition Fund
Contributions restricted to protecting 
land along the Eno.
Karen, Tim, & Timothy Avants
Carol & Bill Charping
Zachary Delconte
Bryan & Quinn Gilmer
Krista Gingrich-White
Elvira & Tom Howard
Annette Jurgelski
Ryan & Rebekah Kelly
Owen Martin
Mitchell Moehring
Amy Mullenix
Kathy & Gary Palmer
Cynthia Satterfield
Richard Stern
Maria Tchamkina

Land Stewardship 
Endowment Fund
Endowment contributions restricted to 
the perpetual stewardship of Association-
owned conservation lands.
Kathy Bonner & Tracey Lanier
Conservation Trust for North Carolina
Jody Maxwell
Milo Pyne & Alexa McKerrow
Pete & Margaret Schubert

Festival for the Eno
Wilson & Jonlyn Angley
Barbara Baker & Don Kritsch
Barbara Barr & Jerry Gershenhorn
Greg & Boykin Bell
Ann Bushyhead & John Valentine
Chuck & Diane Catotti
Carol & Bill Charping
Ann Colosia
Bev Cowdrick & Jim Felling
Hugh Criswell & Greta Lee
Donna & Mary Deal
Patricia Dickinson
Nan & Bob Dietrich
Dan Eason
Marcia Eickmeier
Anne Emler
Joyce Frederick & William O’Connor
Jane Gledhill
Ron Grunwald & Lorisa Seibel
Jim & Christy Gudaitis
Douglas Hensel
Corinna & Gordon Herbert
Diana Hersh & Monty McDermed 
Pam Hoge
Joyce Hopkins
Trish Kohler
Rich Lee
Joe & Judy Liles
Pamela Morse
William & Paige Sayles
Connie & Truman Semans
Anthony & Stella Schomberg  
	 Fund of Triangle Community
	 Foundation

Kim Smart
Susan Tillotson & Rose Auman
Rhonda & Stephen Tsotsoros
Amy & David Turner
Sarah Vincent
Renee Weisner & Ken Schmader

Foundation, Civic, & 
Corporate Support
Adele & Willard Gidwitz 
	 Family Foundation
Bull City Running Company
Burroughs Welcome Fund
Burt’s Bees
Carolina Academic Press, Inc. 
City of Raleigh
Conservation Trust for North Carolina
Bank of America to Deutsche Bank 	
	 Americas Foundation
Duke Energy Foundation
Durham Arts Council
Durham Merchants 
	 Association Charitable Foundation
Earth Share of North Carolina
F.M. Kirby Foundation
Fox Family Foundation, Inc.
Google
Grace Jones Richardson  
	 Testamentary Trust
IBM
Mellow Mushroom
Merck & Co., Inc.
North Carolina Arts Council
Orange County
Shimar Recycling
Sigma Phi Epsilon - Duke Chapter
The Appliance Center
The BIN Charitable Foundation
The Bydale Foundation
The Silver Foundation
Triangle Community Foundation

Festival for the Eno 
2018 Sponsors
Adam & Eve
Alternative Aire / Amana
BB&T
BioMerieux
BuildSense
Bold Rock Hard Cider
City of Durham
Compost Now
C.T. Wilson Construction, Inc.
Duke Energy
Durham County
Durham County Sheriff’s Office
Durham Parks & Recreation
Frog Hollow
Great Outdoor Provision Company
Hendrick Subaru Southpoint
High Strung Violins & Guitars
Indy Week
MSA
Murphy’s Naturals
Nantahala Outdoor Center
NC Solar Now
North Carolina State Parks
North Coast Brewing Company
North Durham Orthodontics
Opendoor Realty
Orange County Solid Waste
PSNC Energy
Springfree Trampoline
Sunrock
Topsail Technologies
TROSA
Vaguely Reminiscent
VALIC Financial Advisors, Inc.
Whole Foods Market
WKIX
Zarazua Painting Company

Blazing star  
Liatris squarrulosa

Catesby’s Trillium  
Trillium catesbaei



SAVE 
THE  

DATE

Eno River Association  
New Year’s Day Hike
Tuesday, January 1, 2019 Hikes Begin at 2:00 p.m.
Eno River State Park, Few’s Ford Access | Durham, NC
Please allow 15 minutes to walk from the 
parking area to the gathering point.

The Eno River New Year’s Day Hike is as traditional to the Triangle’s first day of the year as black-eyed 
peas and resolutions.

Every year since 1971, we have sponsored a fun-filled afternoon of guided hikes, refreshments, and 
merriment. We’ll have two hike options, a longer 4.1-mile hike as well as a shorter 2.6-mile route. Hot 
chocolate, marshmallows, and popcorn will be served around the fireplace at the end of the hike. 
There will be something for everyone, so come one, come all and enjoy New Year’s Day at the Eno!

For more information contact our office at (919) 620-9099, ext. 211 
or email hikes@enoriver.org.

 

This Newsletter is printed on SFI certified and FSC certified paper, sourced in an environmentally-friendly, socially responsible manner.

We are a proud member of

                                                                                                                                 
Eno River Association is proud to be an accredited land trust. 

UPCOMING EVENTS
January 2019
New Year’s Day Hike
Winter Hike Series Begins

March 2019
Spring Hike Series Begins

June 2019
iWalk the Eno Science 
& Nature Camp

July 2019
Festival for the Eno 2019
Eno River Field Station

For more information about  
upcoming events visit our  
website www.enoriver.org.

4404 Guess Rd. 
Durham, NC 27712
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